AHRMM MEETING

April 15, 2014
Monarch Creative Arts Center
In Attendance:
Regional Chair: Rasheeda Sturdivant; Regional Vice Chair: Donna McCormick, Sandhills Center; Secretary: Mary Pat Buie, Sandhills Center; Anne Friesen, Friend to Friend; Carol Brown, Golden Care; Phil Hewett, Sandhills Center; Paulette Wall, Richmond County Schools, Cynthia Ellis, Hoke County Schools; Susan Bellew, Family Promise; Subrina Hough, SCAP; Jessica Ledbetter, Food Bank CENC; Michelle Bates, Family Endeavors; Chereka Belton-Odom, Richmond Housing Authority. 
The meeting was called to order by Rasheeda Sturdivant. She welcomed all attendees. 
Introductions 
Attendee introductions were made.
Approval of March 2014 Minutes
Susan Bellew made a motion to approve March 2014 minutes and was seconded by Donna 
McCormick. Motion to approve was offered and carried.
Balance of State Steering Committee Update: 

Rasheeda Sturdivant reported on the in-person meeting for Regional Leads that was held in 
Greensboro. The items that the committee discussed were:
· More in My Basket: This is a program run by the NC Cooperative Extension that connects low-income families to food benefits. More information is available on: http://morefood.org/ 

· ESG: Ten BoS Regional Committees have unspent ESG funds totaling $308.536. The state ESG office is developing in-person trainings for May-June, 2014 in addition to current online trainings each Thursday. More information and archived webinars: http://www.ncdhhs.gov/AGING/esbg_training.htm 

· Point-in Time Count: NCCEH is collecting and verifying data from BoS agencies. In April, NCCEH will submit PIT Count data and the Housing Inventory Chart (HIC) to HUD and post PIT numbers for the BoS CoC as a whole and by county on the NCCEH website: http://www.ncceh.org/PITdata/
Report from SCAP

Subrina Hough reported that SCAP has two vacancies for Transitional Housing in Richmond County and one in Anson County. She said that SCAP has made a decision to close the Pine Bluff Transitional House and that the two families who are living there are in process of being placed in another home or location. 
Report from Sandhills Center LME/MCO

Mary Pat Buie reported that the HUD representative had come to review the Shelter Plus Care records and that the review had gone well. She said that there were a few tasks left that would finish up the process and allow Sandhills Center to return the grant to HUD.
Report from Friend to Friend

Anne Friesen reported that the shelter has 5 women and 2 children presently. She reported that the average for March was 8 women and 2 children. She said that during the period of August to March 70 % of residents in the shelter had gone to permanent housing. She reminded the committee that they also have a pet shelter that holds up to 12 pets. She mentioned that transportation was a barrier for the shelter residents. 
New Business:

Friend to Friend Domestic Violence Shelter would like AHRMM committee’s support for their application for the ESG (Emergency Shelter Grant). The grant helps with money for food and electricity. Motion to approve was offered and carried.
In an effort to increase membership, the committee decided to have members bring their business card to the May meeting to be entered in a drawing for a prize. Those members that bring a potential new member can put an extra card in the bowl. 
Agency Updates:
Sandhills Center

Mary Pat Buie reported that Sandhills Center is adjusting to the new reporting system (Alpha).
Golden Care

Carol Brown reported that Golden Care’s medical house calls increased by 30 new visits in the last month.
Family Promise
Susan Bellew reported 2 vacancies and a recent fund raiser that was very successful.  
Hoke County Schools

Cynthia Ellis reported that Hoke County Schools has reapplied for the McKinney-Vento Grant. They are organizing a walk for Hunger and Homelessness in November.
Food Bank CENC
Jessica Ledbetter reported that they will have a booth at the US Open Golf Tournament in June. They are also planning for the Kid’s Summer Meal Program.

Family Endeavors
Michelle Bates reported that Family Endeavors has supportive services for veteran families. She explained that the service must include case management and that the service can help the whole family, not just the veteran. They have funds for rapid re-housing and they cannot serve veterans that have been dishonorably discharged. 

Rockingham Housing Authority
Chereka Belton-Odom reported that RHA has received an Americore Grant for after school programs. She said that the wait list will be open in May for one day and that the wait list for a 4 bedroom unit is short. She said that they also have a Home Ownership Program available.
Meeting was adjourned at 11:10 am
Next Meeting: May 20, 2014 at First Bank Community Room, 1401 Fayetteville Road, Rockingham, NC 28379
